
Upcoming Sermon Series
"The Shape of  New Life"

June 11-"Hope"-1 Corinthians 15:12-20
June 25-"Forgiveness"-Romans 4:16-25 & Hebrews 10:11-18

July 2-"Freedom"-Romans 6:5-14
July 9-"Security"-Romans 8:31-39
July 16-"Purpose"-2 Corinthians 5:14-20
July 23-"Power"-Ephesians 1:18-21

Sundays
       8:00 Trinity Worship in The Gate (old sanctuary)
       9:15 Trinity Worship in the Sanctuary and Online Worship
       10:45 North Union Worship in the Sanctuary

Letter from Pastor               pg. 2
Children's Ministries            pgs. 3-4
Youth News                             pgs.4-5
Graduates                                pg. 6
Volunteer Information       pg. 7
Financial Reports                 pg. 8
Trinity/NU Events                 pg. 8
Prayer Concerns                   pg. 9
Birthdays                                  pg. 10
Anniversaries                         pg. 10
Missions                                    pg. 11-14
Calendar                                   pg. 15

Table of Contents:

Service Times:

419-238-9541
trinitychurchofvanwert@gmail.com
northunionchurchofvanwert@gmail.com

NEWSLETTER
TRINITY & NORTH UNION

June 2023

trinityvw.org
northunionchurch.org



Outward Focused

Recently I came across a quote by C.S. Lewis that God used to speak to me concerning the next
season we are preparing for. The quote is as following: “If you read history, you will find that the
Christians who did most for the present world were those who thought most of the next. The
apostle’s themselves, who set out on foot to convert the Roman Empire, the great men who built up
the Middle Ages, the English evangelicals who abolished the slave trade, all left their mark on earth,
precisely because their minds were occupied with Heaven. It is since Christians have largely ceased
to think of the other world that they have become ineffective in this one. Aim at heaven and you will
get earth ‘thrown in.’ Aim at earth and you will get neither.” 

We are finishing the current season of relaunching, rebranding, and the rebuilding. The church roof
was replaced (at Trinity) and the signage for our church is almost done. We have spent a lot of time
and money to do the necessary changes. Once all done, it will be time for us to regroup and
reimagine how we can share God’s love with the surrounding community. How can we do better in
reaching the least, the last, and the lost? How can we make the biggest impact in our community?
When it is all said and done, will we be known as the church that has the means to replace the
church roof and signs? Or known as the church that does a good job making the building look nice?
That should not be the case. Instead, we should strive to be known as the church that loves God
and loves the community. The church that really reaches out to people in need. The church that is
invested in saving souls. This church building will not be around forever, because there will be a
new heaven and a new earth. The material things we see here on earth will fade away. On the other
hand, our souls will live on forever. So, we have to be concerned with our own souls as well as with
the souls of others. Therefore, how can we partner with God to save as many souls as possible? 

So, let us make this next season be a season that is outward focused - helping those in need,
sharing the love of Christ, and making new disciples of Jesus who are forever changed. Let us aim
for heaven and be known as the church that did all we can to love and follow God, reach out to our
community, and make more disciples who are forever changed. In Jesus’ name, Amen!




Pastor's Pen

Pastor David To
419-306-5509

pastordavidto@gmail.com
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June Nursery Helpers at Trinity:

June 4th–                                                                   June 18th – 
         8:30am: Ruth To                                                              8:30am: Nursery Not Open 
         9:15am: Cheryl Mendenhall & Gracie Price                  9:15am: Diane Webb & Gracie Price
June 11th –                                                                June 25th – 
         8:30am: Ruth To                                                              8:30am: Clara & Hannah Eberle
         9:15am: Deb Knodel & Kathy Neal                                9:15am: Lisa Stemen & Barb Pendergast

Children’s Sunday School at Trinity:
All children in preschool through 4th grade are welcome to join us in Sunday School at Trinity 

as we continue to grow our faith and friendships. 
 
June 4th: Teacher – Marie Markward                               June 18th: Teacher – Nancy Eberle
         Lesson Topic: Creation:  It was Very Good!                       Lesson Topic: Father’s Day Lesson
         Scripture:  Genesis 1                                                            Scripture:  Psalm 68:5                                             
 

June 11th: Teacher – Doreen Krugh                                 June 25th:   Teacher – Ruth To 
         Lesson: Who Needs a Doctor?                                            Lesson Topic: Isaac is Born
         Scripture:  Matthew 9:12-13                                                Scripture:  Genesis 18:1-15; 21:1-7
  

Kid's Ministry News
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Ruth To
Family Ministries Director

614-607-3353
ruthto14@gmail.com

Children’s Church:



June's Memory Verse:
"If you love me, you will keep my commandments" John 14:15    

June 4th –                                                                                June 18th-    
    Bible Story: Moses Receives the Ten Commandments              Bible Story: Speak God’s Name with Respect
    Scripture: Exodus 19-20                                                                 Scripture:  Exodus 20:7           
    Leaders:                                                                                            Leaders:  
           Trinity – Ruth To & Marie Markward                                               Trinity – Ruth To & Carol Hennis
           North Union – Ruth To                                                                     North Union – Kelly Bartz

June 11th –                                                                           June 25th –
    Bible Story: You Shall Have No Other Gods Before             Bible Story:  Set Aside a Special Day for God
                                 Me & You Shall Not Make Idols
    Scripture:  Exodus 20:1-4                                                        Scripture: Exodus 20:8-11
    Leaders:                                                                                     Leaders: 
            Trinity – Ruth To & Nancy Eberle                                              Trinity – Ruth To & Amy Prichard
            North Union – Vicky Racster                                                      North Union – Nancy Eberle



Kid's & Youth Ministry News
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Vacation Bible School
June 25-28th (Sun-Wed) 

6:30 to 8:15 pm
Ages 4 through 5th grade

Spin the spinner, beat the clock, skip ahead, level up, and play to
win! Twists & Turns will be a fantastical celebration of games of
all kinds. From classic tabletop games to video games and more,

kids will play their way through VBS while learning that Jesus
guides them through all the twists and turns of their lives. Kids

will find that even when they mess up it’s never “game over.”



Registration is OPEN and available on paper
or online at myvbs.org/trinityvw

PLEASE BE PRAYING FOR OUR:
Youth Mission Trip
June 11-14, 2023

We will return to World Vision (outside of Pittsburgh, PA) for another year of working with
items that will be sent around the world to those in need. We will spend 2½ days working at

World Vision’s warehouse, and each evening will be full of fun and adventures! 



Please keep the following teens and adults in your prayers:



                                         Chloe Dettrow              Amy Prichard
                                         Ethan Druckemiller      Jay Prichard
                                         Hannah Eberle             Erinn Sellers
                                         Katie Gross                   Sami Sellers
                                         Jonas Rollins                 David To
                                        Derek Sellers                 Ruth To
                                        Essence Ware

Specific Prayer Requests: Safety while traveling, good work ethics, good attitudes, healthy
bodies, open minds & hearts to the work we are doing, and for FUN!






Trinity and North Union Global Methodist Churches

Youth Schedule 
June 2023

June 7 – 
Mission Trip Prep & Game Night-6:30-8:00 at Trinity




June 9th – Bread and Bowl Meal Service Opportunity
                      Text Ruth if you want to volunteer (approx. 4:30 to 6:30pm)
                      We will be prepping and serving the meal at First United Methodist Church for the 
                      weekly community free meal.

June 14th – 
NO YOUTH GROUP-Returning from Mission Trip

June 21st– 
Rootbeer Floats & a Mario Treasure Hunt-6:30 to 8pm at Trinity

June 28th
NO YOUTH GROUP-Vacation Bible School
 Vacation Bible School is June 25th -28th 6:30 to 8:15pm
Teens encouraged to help! Talk to Ruth if you want to volunteer!

Youth Ministry News
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Ruth To
Family Ministries Director

614-607-3353
ruthto14@gmail.com



               Congratulations to our graduates!!






 































Our Graduates
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Tanner Short 
Tanner graduated from Crestview High School. 

Tanner plans to enter into the workforce.



Your church family is so proud of you, Tanner!



Madelyn Lamb
Madelyn  graduated from BGSU, cum laude,

with a Bachelor of Science in Business
Administration, specialization in Marketing. 

She is currently working for Paulding Putnam
Electric Cooperative doing their 

digital and print media. 
She plans to attend BGSU in the fall to 

obtain her MBA.



Your church family is so proud of you, Maddy!



 Maria Bagley

Maria Bagley graduated from Van Wert High School.
She plans to attend The Ohio State University to

major in Social Work.



Your church family is so proud of you, Maria!







Volunteer Training Information
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Ruth To
Family Ministries Director

614-607-3353
ruthto14@gmail.com

Safe Sanctuary Yearly Training: 



Sunday, June 4th at North Union at 11:45am 
-OR-

Tuesday, June 20th at Trinity at 6:30pm 



Safe Sanctuary yearly training is mandatory for all those
who currently volunteers with, or plans to volunteer, with

children/teens throughout the year. 



Both offerings of the Safe Sanctuary training are the same, 
and can be attended by people of either church. 



If you are unable to attend either of the Safe Sanctuary
trainings, please let Ruth know ASAP so we can get you

trained before your currently training expires.

VBS Volunteer Meeting



Tuesday, June 20th at 7pm
At Trinity in the sanctuary




ALL volunteers of VBS are encouraged to attend this short
meeting where we will go over the theme, procedures, station

locations, and more! 



Please plan on being in attendance for this important time
together before ministering to the community during VBS!! 






Trinity & North Union Information,
Reminders,  Upcoming Events, & 

Financial Reports
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North Union
Finance Report

May 2023
(April 30-May 28)




Offering: $3505.00

Trinity 
Finance Report
April 10-May 10




Income:  $29327.85
Expenses:  $22,663.36

Upper Room Update:
We have consolidated the amount of
Upper Room daily devotionals that
we order for both churches.  If you
were not able to find the size you
wanted (large print/regular print),

please contact Nancy at the church
office (419-238-9541) so that we can

modify our order.  
At Trinity-They are found on the

rack in the main hallway right off the
lobby or by the Walnut St. doors.

At North Union-They are found on
the book shelf in the lobby.



Our members and friends who are 
home-bound:

                 Ruth Frysinger     Jane Hart      Joe Sheldon
Janet & Dale Schaadt




Our members and friends who  are in 
Hearth and Home:

Richard & Carolyn Good          Wendy Howell
Delores Myers




Our members and friends who are in 
Van Crest:

Helen Bowersock          Cindy Jones
 Dean Froelich                 Joan Adams

           

Our members and friends who are in 
Homestead at Towne Center:

Margaret Evans



Our members and friends who are in 
Country Inn Enhanced Living Center:

Lois Schoonover



Those Serving Around the World:
Brooks Ludwig-Marines










Our thoughts and prayers are

with Nancy Eberle & Family at the death
of her mother and sister-in-law.

Prayer Concerns
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Nancy Eberle
Church Office Administrator

419-238-9541
trinitychurchofvanwert@gmail.com or

northunionchurchofvanwert@gmail.com

Carla Speelman's heart cathorization found no
blockages.
Rick Eberle Sr-cancer is still growing; looking for a
better treatment
Cary Proffitt is now home and recuperating
Phil Farris is still recuperating from his kidney
stone

Recent Prayer Concerns:
Beth Burden-hospitalized

Christi Short-knee replacement
Michelle Lichtle-broken foot

Dan Thorpe-cancer
Andy North-cancer




Prayer Concern Updates:




Ongoing Prayer Concerns:
Joel Frysinger-Health Issues
Ruth Frysinger-Health Issues

Noah Girod
Ed Schlenker-Health Issues

Rick & Clara Eberle-Health Issues
Tom Short-Healing

Delores Myers-Healing
Anna Dunlap-Healing










Prayer Concerns
Information:

Contact the church office 
Write it on a Yellow Cards in the pew and put it
in the yellow box on "Welcome Table" or
Offering Box
Contact Pastor David

To add prayer concerns to our list, 

------------------------------------------------------------------
     To be added to the Prayer Chain Text List, 
      please contact the church office at the
      number or emails below.



May Anniversaries:
15-Tom & Diane Bockrath T
16-Spencer & Joy Short NU

20-Butch & Rita Carter T
29-Rich & Tammy Nouza T




Birthdays & Anniversaries
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Nancy Eberle
Church Office Administrator

419-238-9541
trinitychurchofvanwert@gmail.com or

northunionchurchofvanwert@gmail.com

June Birthdays:
3-Gloria Lane T                          17-Cody Klinker T                  
    Krystin Calvert T                          Heather Nihister NU        
4-David Lamb NU                            Hannah Lamb NU                        
5-Ron DeLong NU                           Weston Stanley NU                   
6-Don Mosier NU                      20-Hayden Ludwig NU
7-Jim Tomlinson T                     22-Eisley McLachlan NU         
   Steve Racster NU                   23-Deb Chiles T T                 
8-Linda Kramer T                            Dana Lahmon NU
    Dan Stemen T                       24-Alyssa Sneed T
    Rick Eberle III T                           Andrew Perry T
9-Melissa Mengerink T             26-Nathan Knodel T
10-Cheryl Gehres T                         Ella Lamb NU
      Randy Myers T                           Evelyn Lamb NU
12- Laura Kreinbihl NU            27-Mike Karcher T
14-Conner Ream NU                     Robin Kramer T
16-Gary Miller T                        28-Rick Boroff T
      Avalyn Thompson-T           29-Elizabeth Tomlinson-T
                                                   30-Ed Schlenker T

    
                                          




                  

             
                

            
















Birth Announcement:
We are excited to announce the birth of 

another grandchildren to our church family.



Breece Lynette-Elaine Brough
Daughter of Lauren and Codi Brough

Granddaughter of Jane and Kent Schmid
Born on May 17

June Anniversaries:
1-Larry & Diane Webb
2-John & Laura Foster
4-Dennis & Kerri Kiracofe
    Rick & Nancy Eberle
    Mark & Rachelle Bagley
6-Hall & Amanda Block
12-Warren & Linda Kramer
13-Cody & Amanda Lape
14-Jay & Amy Prichard
      David & Ruth To
15-Tom & Mary Jo Berryman 
17-Bill & Sandra Shepherd
18-Phil & Robin Farris
21-Larry & Nancy Bowersock
22-Mark & Tricia Stanley 
24-Mike & Deb Chiles
      Glen & Paula Sanders
25-Gary & Wanda Evans 
26-Eddie & Jesika Woodard 
      Daniel & Courtney Vazquez
27-Greg & Lisa Wortman
29-Dean & Jean Endsley
      John & Ann Ream NU



     Trinity's Monthly Food Pantry Focus
June –Mixes




Thank you for your donations in May!



The focus for June will be pancake mix/syrup, 
cake mix/frosting, brownie/cookie mix.




Of course, monetary donations, other items, and plastic bags, are always appreciated too! 













.............................................................................................................................................................................
..



















.............................................................................................................................................................................
Tim, Beth, and Matt Burden       
Father Son Gospel Mission
                                                         MARRIAGE CONFERENCE June 1, 2 & 3, for several churches coming together
                                                          in the city of Cardenas, in the province of Matanzas, Cuba. There was such
                                                          great interest and excitement about this topic when I was teaching in a
                                                          Seminario at the end of February that Beth and I are excited and humbled  
                                                          to be invited to teach married couples for three days. Stresses and attacks
                                                          on marriages are of great concern in the church in Cuba. 
                                                          WHAT IS MATT (MATEO) UP TO? PLENTY! Matt will graduate July 1 this
                                                          summer from the Evangelical Methodist Seminary (SEM) in Havana. Matt 
                                                          has been busy, not only with intensive seminary classes and work, but also
serving as a minister with small groups and lay ministry for the Methodist Church. It is amazing the doors the
Lord has opened and is opening for him in Cuba.

Mission News

11

You may bring
plastic grocery

bags to either church.
At Trinity-

Put on table near Missions Center
At North Union-

Put on the top of coat rack between
the doors or give to Del Free.








PLC Health Clinic
                                                   Changes are happening at PLCHC within our Patient Services as Julie Dorsch
                                                   (standing in photo) retires and we welcome Lisa Rodman into the position. 

                                                   Julie writes: "It has been about a year since the countdown started to my
                                                   retirement. I've had a year to think of how it would feel to no longer be an
                                                   employee of the PLC. How do you say goodbye to friends, coworkers, clients, and
                                                   supporters that you have come to know and love over the past nine years? You
                                                   really don't. Everyone I've met during my time at this amazing place will always be
                                                   with me. This isn't a job; it's a way of life that once chosen never leaves you. There
                                                    is no way to walk out the door and forget every sweet baby, every mother going
through the emotional rollercoaster of pregnancy, every bit of laughter, tears, hugs, and prayers shared within
these walls. They will go with me. God has blessed me with some of the best people I have ever known by
placing me at the PLC.”

Lisa writes: "I have lived in Van Wert most of my life and graduated from Lincolnview. I'm married to my best
friend Ken since 1985, and we have three fantastic kids and three very special grandchildren. We attend church
at the CHURCH in Van Wert. God was working in my life and leading me into a new direction when I applied for
the Client Services Coordinator position. I look forward to serving women and children at this wonderful
agency." Lisa is also a nurse for Home Health and a volunteer at The Portal 2:20 Teen Center. Her hobbies
include bike riding, camping, and spending time with her grandkids. 

We are sad to see Julie leave and wish her happiness in her retirement adventures, and at the same time, we
are thankful and happy to welcome Lisa!

Jeff and Shauna Spence
World Partners - Taiwan
                                                        We praise God for the good trip to Mongolia that Jeff recently had and that he
                                                        was able to spend quality time with ministry leaders there. We also praise God
                                                        for the way He is using the “Living as a Disciple” small group that Jeff is leading
                                                        in our church in Taiwan. Finally, we praise God that Shauna has signed a 2-year
                                                       contract with Morrison School to be the next 3rd grade teacher. She is both
                                                       nervous and excited to have her own classroom. This is very good for our long-
                                                       term stability in Taiwan, and our kids can now attend Morrison tuition-free!
                                                       They are all doing well in school and their other activities (Mikayla – track,
basketball; Ava – taekwondo, basketball; Jeffrey – baseball; Alyssa – taekwondo, T-ball).

Amy Bromberg
Cru/Athletes in Action – Fairborn, OH

                      It ’s the time of year when we as Athletes in Action staff missionaries take the time to 1.) breathe, 
                      2.) thank the Lord for all He has done, 3.) prepare for our summer mission trips (for me, it’s
                      Ultimate Training Camp in the Twin Cities), 4.) re-engage with ministry partners, and 5.) begin
                      praying and strategically planning for the next year of freshmen to come. We have been going
                      hard in sharing the gospel with college students on campus this year, and by the grace of God,
                      we are seeing the fruitfulness of making disciples through teaching athletes on their teams how
                      to lead their teammates in a relationship with Christ and to live out their faith. 
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Steve and Bonnie Aldrich
One Challenge International – Colorado Springs, CO
 
                                   At One Challenge, summer means training, sending, and receiving. It’s time for summer
                                   programs! Each summer, the U.S. Mobilization Center gets ready to welcome new workers  
                                   during Core (our training program). We prepare others to join their teams at Transition
                                   Orientation (TO). And we welcome returning mission workers for rest, renewal, and
                                   debriefing at our Personnel Enrichment Program (PEP). It’s the best time of the year! We
                                   don’t often get to care for our workers face to face, but these programs are opportunities
                                   to connect and be in community with one another. All our programs are happening in
                                   June, so please join in praying for the preparation and the people who will attend.

Lori McFall
One Mission Society/HOPE61- Greenwood, IN
                                   Praises and Prayer Requests:
                                   Praise the Lord for OMS’s 122-year history of ministry around the world. Pray with us for
                                   125 new missionaries to answer God’s call by the time we celebrate our 125th   
                                    anniversary in 2026. 
                                    Praise God for a Spirit-led ENGAGE training that another HOPE 61 trainer and I co-
                                    facilitated in Searcy, Arkansas. Pray for those who attended to move forward in their
                                    desire to help prevent human trafficking in their communities. 
                                   Praise God with us for the new baby who will soon join our family. Our son Ben, his wife
                                   Bella, and their son Danny will become a family of four in July.

Kannen Wannemacher
Van Wert Middle School/High School Campus Life Director

                                   I want to begin by saying thank you to those who have helped YFC’s ministry in any way
                                   this year! Without you all, we would not be able to have the events we have, and thus not
                                   be able to reach our students and make an impact on their lives. So, from everyone at
                                   Youth for Christ, thank you! The end of the school year means the students’ favorite time
                                   of the year is coming up. Summer activities! With roughly 20-25 middle school students
                                   and 5-6 high school students weekly, we will be taking many trips and doing many
                                   activities this summer that the students always enjoy! That being said, we are always in
                                   search of volunteers, whether that may be a volunteer that comes on those trips with us
                                   and has those impacting one-on-one conversations with those students or you pack
snacks for the students when we take those trips! If you want to help out, we always have a place for you! I
have a few prayer requests for you all from me! I would love it if you all could pray over the students. This will
always be a prayer request from me, for if we don’t pray for the students and for them to open their hearts up
to Jesus, it makes it difficult for us to bring them closer and eventually into His Kingdom. Also, prayers over our
staff and volunteers, and that we come to God with each encounter we have with the students. That we know
that the words that those students are in need of are not our words, but that they are His words through us,
and that we can listen and use them!
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On July 30, a special collection will be taken.  The money received will be divided between FOA (Family of
Addicts) and the PLC's Langdyn Maternity House.
In October, we continue to collect for the Sheriff's Auxiliary Christmas with the Kid's Program.
In December, we will participate again in the "Give-a-Christmas" donation of Christmas presents for area
Children.
The Kitchen Committee also uses a big part of the proceeds from the 127 Yard Sale to donate to area
organizations.

Operation Back to School

                                      The congregation of First UM Church is excited to announce the 8th Annual Operation
                                       Back to School outreach event for children preschool – 8th grade on Sunday, July 30, 3-5
                                         pm in Fountain Park. Operation Back to School provides book bags, school supplies, and
                                         personal hygiene items to the children who attend (pre-registration is required and has
                                         already begun). This is also a time for families to fellowship with one another and
                                         businesses and community partners. Last year’s event was a great success. We served
                                         over 900 children from approximately 500 families. In addition, 20 community agencies
 had booths of information, door prizes were given away throughout the afternoon, games and activities for the
children were available, and free food was provided to all who attended. In order to make this event successful,
we depend on assistance from individuals, churches, organizations, and businesses.
Note from the Missions Committee: A $300 donation from your undesignated mission offering has
been given to help purchase supplies for this event. Also, the committee was able to buy $50 worth of
discounted supplies earlier this year, and these have been donated. If you would like to volunteer to
help prior to the event or at the event, you can contact Teresa Shaffer at 419-238-0631, Ext. 307 or at
Teresa.shaffer@vanwertfirst.net. 

Giving to Missions at Trinity
If you would like to donate to the Missions offering at Trinity, please mark the amount on an offering envelope
where it says "Missions" or designate it in the memo section of your check.
If you would like your donation to go to a particular missionary or organization, you can mark that on the back of
the envelope.
For a current list of missionaries and organizations, see the Missions Table or look on our website.

If you have questions about Missions at Trinity, please contact Mary Collins at 567-259-7912 or
jacollins1@frontier.com

North Union Mission Giving
The Ad Council has decided to give to missions whenever there is a 5th Sunday starting in July.

If you have questions about Missions at North Union, please contact any member of the Ad Council.
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     Our Staff

  Senior Pastor                                Rev. David To   
  Office Administrator                     Nancy Eberle
  Family Ministries Director            Ruth To
  Financial Accounts Manager       Whitney Sealscott
  Trinity Custodian                          Terri Schlenker
  North Union Custodian                Brenda DeLong
  Trinity Worship Coordinator        Amanda Block
  Trinity Sound Technician              Matt Saunier
  Trinity Choir & Handbell Director Erica Clay
  Trinity Piano Coordinator              Melissa Clay




Trinity & North Union
Churches

220 S. Walnut St.
Van Wert, OH 45891

MAKING DISCIPLES OF JESUS CHRIST WHO WORSHIP 
PASSIONATELY, LOVE EXTRAVAGANTLY, AND WITNESS BOLDLY.

Contact Us
Trinity Global Methodist Church & 

North Union Church
220 S. Walnut St.

Van Wert, OH 45891
Office Phone:  419-238-9541

Office Emails:
trinitychurchofvanwert@gmail.com

northunionchurchofvanwert@gmail.com
trinityvw.org

northunionchurch.org



Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday 8:00-4:00

Friday-CLOSED


